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Facsimile: (671) 472-2886

FISHER & ASSOCIATES RECEIVED

OFFICE OF PUBLIC ACCOUNTABILITY

Suite 101 De La Corte Building PROCUREMENT APPEALS
167 East Marine Corp. Drive . I Y

Hagétiia, Guam 96910 pare___5/19[1

Telephone: (671) 472-1131 TIME:_2*1S_[AM ZpMBY: A4

FILENO OPA-PA:__\1-003

Counsel for Guam Visitors Bureau

BEFORE THE OFFICE OF PUBLIC ACCOUNTABILITY

GOVERNMENT OF GUAM
IN THE APPEAL OF : CASE NO: OPA-PA 14-003
PACIFIC DATA SYSTEMS, INC. DECLARATION OF
ANTONIO MUNA, JR.
Appellant.

I, ANTONIO “TONY” MUNA, JR., declare as follows:

1. Tam a Computer Specialist working at the Guam Visitors Bureau (“GVB”).

2. I was involved with the development and issuance of Multi-Step Bid No. GVB-2014-
002MS.

2. The CCTYV surveillance system currently in the Tumon area was originally installed by
Duty Free Shoppers (“DFS”) sometime in 2000 or 2001.

3. A number of the security cameras broke down when Super Typhoon Pongsona struck the
island in December of 2002.

4. DFS had transferred monitoring of the surveillance systems to the Guam Police
Department (“GPD”); however, GPD did not have the financial resources to maintain the system.

5. GVB began discussions to assess the existing CCTV surveillance systems for upgrades
and new additional CCTV infrastructure, including maintenance services and 24/7 system

monitoring.
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6. GVB discussed the specifications needed for upgrades and/or additional CCTV
infrastructure with Jeffrey Muth, then DFS Security Manager, because Mr. Muth was responsible for
the original installation of the cameras by DFS and familiar with the system.

7. There were two (2) meetings held with Mr. Muth to develop the IFB specifications.

8. The first meeting was held on January 11, 2012, at the GVB office, with me, Mr. Muth,
and Jon Nathan Denight, GVB Deputy General Manager.

9. The second meeting was held on March 4, 2012, at the GPD Tumon Precinct, with me,
Mr. Muth, Jon Nathan Denight, Karl Pangelinan, GVB General Manager, Joann Camacho from DFS
Guam, and GPD Captain Ray Perez from the Tumon Precinct.

10. In December of 2012, the Guam Legislature passed Bill 502-31 which appropriated
$150,000 from the Tourism Attraction Fund to update and replace the outdated security camera
system along Pale San Vitores and Gov. Carlos Camacho Road.

I declare under penalty of perjury under the laws of the Territory of Guam that the
aforementioned is true and correct.

Executed this 19™ day of May, 2014 in Tamuning, Guam.

ANTONIO ;(/IUNA[/ JR




